
  

TOWN COUNCIL 
Committee to Review Zoning and Permitting Regulations 
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  Thursday September 20, 2018 – 6:00pm 
 

 

Councilors: 

Vice-President James Crocker, Precinct 5 (CHAIR) 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti, Precinct 7 

Councilor Paula K. Schnepp, Precinct 12 

Councilor Matthew Levesque, Precinct 10 

Councilor Deborah Dagwan, Precinct 8 

Member at large Hank Farnham 

 
MEETING MINUTES  

 
 

PRESENT: Chair of Committee, Vice-President James Crocker Jr.; Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti; 

Councilor Paul Neary; Councilor Matthew Levesque; Hank Farnham, Member at large; ALSO IN 

ATTENDANCE: Elizabeth Jenkins, Planning and Development Director; Paul Wackrow, Principal 

Planner, Planning & Development Department; Ruth Weil, Town Attorney; Mary Barry, Chair, Planning 

Board; Steven Helman, member of Planning Board; ABSENT: Councilor Paula Schnepp;  Councilor 

Debra Dagwan; MEMBERS FROM THE PUBLIC: Marcel Poyant  

 

  Chair opened the meeting at 6:03pm will Roll Call: There was no Public Comment. Continued 

discussions with Elizabeth Jenkins, Director of Planning and Development; and the members of the 

Planning Board Sub-Committee regarding suggested changes to the definitions; continued discussion 

with Elizabeth Jenkins, Director of Planning and Development; and the members of the Planning Board 

Sub-Committee on Chapter H and the proposed thresholds which include minimum square feet of 

10,000 up to 40,000 square feet; continued discussion with the Elizabeth Jenkins, Director of Planning 

and Development; and the members of the Planning Board Sub-Committee regarding regulations with 

setbacks. 

 The following documents were introduced by Elizabeth Jenkins and discussion regarding the 

DRAFT changes proposed.  

 

 Ms. Jenkins explained the documents before the Committee and asked if there was any feedback 

that needed to be considered before a final document was drafted. Modification to reflect a new drive 

through uses would be permitted by special permit only, so the drive thru’s were clarified as conditional 

uses issued y special permit only. Updates to the minimum lot areas and setbacks were also adjusted due 

to the recommendations and discussions from this committee. Then the design performance standards 

and the changes as recommended by this Committee as well. 









 





 



 





 



 



 



 
 

The Zoning and Regulatory Committee made the following motion: 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Committee recommends the Highway Business rewrite with a correction on page 2: (Future 

Drive Thru’s by special permit only) 

This motion was made by Councilor Matthew Levesque and seconded by Councilor Paul 

Neary, all members voted in favor of the Highway Business rewrite as corrected and rewritten.  

 

Councilors: 

Vice-President James Crocker, Precinct 5 (CHAIR)  yes 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti, Precinct 7   yes   

Councilor Matthew Levesque, Precinct 10   yes 

Councilor Paul C. Neary     yes 

Member at large Hank Farnham    yes 

 

 

The Committee members recommend the following as it pertains to the Thresholds: 

 Suggested that the Thresholds of the Highway Business increase the Economic portion 

from 15,000 to 20,000 

This motion was made by Councilor Matthew Levesque and seconded by Councilor Paul C. 

Neary; all members present voted the following: 

 

Councilors: 

Vice-President James Crocker, Precinct 5 (CHAIR)  yes 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti, Precinct 7   yes   

Councilor Matthew Levesque, Precinct 10   yes 

Councilor Paul C. Neary     yes 

Member at large Hank Farnham    yes 

 

Chair of Committee, Vice President James Crocker Jr asked for a motion to adjourn, Councilor 

Jessica Rapp Grassetti made the motion to adjourn; this was seconded by Councilor Paul C. 

Neary, all members voted in favor of adjourment 

 

ADJOURN: 6:56pm 

 

 

 


